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411.
Mrs J A Semple (DA) to ask the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry:

Whether regard to every type of capital equipment which her department or any of the entities that she presides over are responsible to provide, (a) what is the backlog in respect of the provisioning of new capital equipment in terms of (i) the number of equipment units and (ii) rand value and (b) what is the backlog in respect of capital equipment maintenance in terms of (i) the type of maintenance required and (ii) rand value?
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REPLY:

(a)
The Department of Water Affairs and Forestry (DWAF) calculates and analyses demand projections for raw water needs and based on the outcome of studies, plan for water infrastructure needs for the next 20 years, on an ongoing basis.  Therefore, there are no backlogs in new Capital Equipment development for raw water needs.

Water Boards annually consider their Capital Equipment needs in consultation with Water Service Authorities (municipalities) and plan capital expenditure to meet such needs.  There are, however, backlogs in the provision of access to communities for portable water supply which is managed by local authorities with the support of the Department.
(a)(i)
Falls away.

(a)(ii)
The value of capital equipment under management by the Department and the public entities reporting to the Minister of Water Affairs and Forestry are summarised below:

DWAF  

R 45 300 718 000     (Ref. annual report DWAF 2006 – page 154)

Water Boards

R   9 307 766 000     (DWAF internal document)

TCTA


R   2 625 000 000     (TCTA annual report 2006)




R 13 264 000 000     (Intangible Asset Lesotho Highlands Scheme)

TOTAL

R 70 497 484 000

(b)(i)

and

(b)(ii)
In order to ensure security of water supply and the safety of communities, water infrastructure has to be maintained on an ongoing basis; therefore all planned maintenance is usually budgeted for and done on a continuous basis.  The pricing strategy for raw water charges allows for an operations and maintenance charge which is recovered from water users.


There are, however, a few water schemes mainly for the agricultural sector build more than forty years ago that have not been adequately maintained and have been allowed to deteriorate into a state of disuse/disrepair as demand patterns in the area has shifted and therefore there is no need to continue to keep such schemes in an operational state.

